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DATES TO REMEMBER

* Open day in all locations
Saturday, March 12th 2016

* Parent-Teacher meetings
March 17-24th 2016

* Last day of Term 2
March 25th 2016

* Spring break
March 28th- April 1st 2016

* 1st day of Term 3
April 4th 2016

* Parent Info Evening on 
“Talking to children and 
being heard”    

April 13th 2016

* SUMMER CAMP
June 27th- July 29th 2016

The entire SmartKids Street 10 team would like to wish you all the
best for this New Year! We are happy to be back after this long
season of celebration and are glad to see all the children settling in
nicely back into the school routine! You will see through your child’s
class’ newsletter that they have been busy with nice & stimulating
activities that always encourage all the areas of their develoment.
Our Yellow and Green Kiddies groups are doing very well with a nice
mix of children from different ages and the older children of those
classes are being prepared/equipped to go to Big Kids in the next
couple of months and our Red Big Kids group is also doing very well -
always busy exploring something new! They are looking forward to
welcoming new children from the Kiddies!

• If your child has turned 3, feel free to look into our After-School
activities, we offer sessions in Vietnamese on Mondays and in English
on Thursdays. Those sessions are full of creative, exciting and diverse
activities (Yoga, arts & crafts, cooking, obstacles courses, Music &
Dance…) where children can explore and discover new things each
week.

• Our 2nd session of Parent-Teacher meetings will be held from
March 17th-24th. Please make sure you sign up! Your child’s teacher
will welcome you to tell you how your child is doing in their class, the
progress they have been making, the points we are working on with
them everyday and to answer your questions. A report written by his
teacher will be given to you. Remember that we do not allow children
to be present during these meetings, neither in the class nor on the
premises so please arrange for them to go home if the meeting is
scheduled after school hours or after your child’s program.

• We are always attentive to parents’ feedback, questions and concern
and in doing so we are organizing a Parent Info Evening on “Talking
to children and being heard – setting rules and boundaries in a
positive way” on Wednesday evening, April 13th at 7pm. Please join us
as many of you have expressed the need for this topic!

• Did you know that we have a lot of Pedagogic Articles available for
you in our location and in our Parenting Magazine?
I have added 2 in this newsletter for you.

We will again have an 
exciting 5 weeks of 
Summer Camp with a 
different theme each 

week. You can sign up on a 
weekly basis. You will 

receive the program and 
the sign up sheet shortly. 
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Research has shown that children’s SUCCESS is fuelled by two strong internal statements: I CAN
(confidence & independence) & I WANT (motivation & self-awareness).
At SmartKids, in each situation, big or small, happy or during resolution of a “conflict”, in a group or one
to one, we are looking into making sure we are providing a safe, positive, clear, encouraging environment
with a routine in order for children to know that they CAN and have the freedom to express what they
WANT. It is important for parents and educators to work together to encourage positivity and a
strong routine both at home and at school.
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Children need to hear what they can do in a positive way

Don’t run  Use your walking feet.
Don’t hit  Please touch softly/ be gentle
Don’t yell/Don’t scream  Use inside voices/Use a quiet voice please.
Don’t fight  Use your words, please.
Don’t climb on the table  Keep your feet on the floor, please.
Don’t go up the slide  Go up the stairs and down the slide, please.
Don’t throw sand  Keep the sand in the sandpit.
Don’t step on the books  Be careful with the books or they will break.
Don’t throw toys  Friends will be hurt & the toys will break.

Children need to hear positive words at school and at home. A good ratio is to find 9 positive things to
say to a child for every negative or corrective remark. That means that nine times out of ten, when a
child is called or spoken to, it will be able to hear something positive.
This could also include neutral statements like “Child’s name, you have blue ribbons in your hair today” ,
“you’re wearing a dress/batman shirt today”.

One of the most important things that you can do to make your young child feel safe is to establish as 
much routine in his life as possible. Children (and adults) feel the most secure when their lives are 
predictable. When adults provide environments that feel safe, children learn that they can trust 
others to take care of them and meet their needs, so they become free to relax and explore their 
world.
Young children do not yet fully understand the concept of time, so they do not order their lives by 
hours and minutes, but rather by the events that happen. When events happen in the same order every 
day, children have a better understanding of their world, and therefore feel more secure. A regular 
schedule gives children a way to order and organize their lives. When young children know what to 
expect, they become more confident in both themselves and the world around them. They know they 
will not be confronted with unfamiliar tasks for which they are unprepared.
A young child’s brain is still undergoing major development, especially the part of the brain that is able 
to plan ahead and make predictions about the future. A routine helps kids practice making these simple 
predictions, as well as understand concepts such as “before and after.” Routines also help children 
develop self-control because they know they have to wait until a certain time to do a particular 
activity. A regular schedule fosters responsibility and independence because children will be able to 
perform more activities on their own if they have done the same activities many times before in the 
same environment.
A routine is especially important during particularly difficult times of day, such as bedtime or getting 
dressed in the morning. When there is a routine in place, there can be little argument because the 
expectations for behavior are taken for granted. Therefore, a major benefit of establishing routines 
is that you will cut down on stress for yourself. Keeping to a routine may sound like an impossible task 
when you are overwhelmed with balancing a constantly changing schedule for multiple members of your 
household. However, even implementing the smallest routine can make a big difference.



Here are 5 ideas for starting a routine in your home:
1. Plan at least one meal per day that you have together as a family. This meal does not have to 

be dinner; even a 15-minute breakfast where everyone gets to share their plans for the day can be 
effective. Turn off the television and do not answer the phone during your family time. This is a 
great way to start a routine that allows children to take responsibility, even for something small, 
such as carrying the silverware to the table.

2. Have a bedtime ritual, which will help children slowly calm down, and allow them to associate 
certain activities with getting sleepy. Think about what calms your child. Is it taking a 
bath? Reading a story? Listening to soft music? Always do the bedtime preparation in the same 
order, and ask your child questions such as, “What do we do after we put on our pajamas?” A great 
item to include in the bedtime ritual is that of talking about your day. Let your child tell you what 
he did that day, and prompt him if he forgets. This part of the routine not only helps children with 
memory, time orientation, and language skills, but it also shows them that you care about what they 
did that day.

3. Include preparation for transitions in the routine. For example, say, “We have 10 minutes left 
before we start getting ready for bed. When the big hand gets to the 12, it will be time to put on 
your pyjamas.”

4. Work together to make pictures that indicate each step of the routine, put the pictures in 
order on a colourful sheet of paper, and hang the finished product in your child’s room. You will not 
only be helping build creativity in your child, but you will also promote self-sufficiency, as your child 
will be able to look at the pictures to identify what step comes next.

5. Although routine is very important for young children, do not be too rigid. Children do need to 
learn how to be flexible and deal with minor changes. If there is an interruption to the routine, tell 
your child, “I know we usually do x, but today we are going to do y because (reason). Tomorrow we 
will go back to our usual schedule.” If most of their day is predictable, young children will be able 
to deal with small changes, especially if they are prepared for the changes and see you modelling 
calm behaviour as you deal with problems that occur.

It is never too late to start a routine. You set a good example for your child when you tell her, “The 
way that we have been doing things has not been working. We are going to try something new. Here is 
our new schedule.” While you should definitely be open to the fact that the schedule may need some 
adjustment, you also need to be firm in sticking to the new routine. At first, your child will try to get 
you to break the routine, but do not give in to old habits. Young children need both consistency and 
limits. Know ahead of time that your child will have difficulty adjusting, and be prepared with how you 
will handle this resistance.

The earlier that you begin to order your child’s life, the easier it will be. When you stick to a routine, 
you teach your child how to arrange her time in a manner that is efficient, productive, and cuts down 
on stress. This sense of order is not only important for making your young child feel secure at this 
moment, but it will also allow your child to internalize an automatic sense of how to organize her own 
life as she grows up.

From: http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/by Lisa 
Medoff.

Page 3 www.smartkidsinfo.com 26 Street 10, Thao Dien, District 2 Ph:(08) 3898 9816 Smartkids  Street 10 Talk  March 2016

http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/
http://www.education.com/magazine/article/importance-routines-preschool-children/

